## Dear Committee,

My name is Tom Keating, of 2430 Washington St. in Eugene. I am writing to ask that Legislative Concept 52 be passed into law this Special Session so that Oregonians experiencing disability can access healthcare, use support from people they trust while they are hospitalized and have support when making end of life decisions.

For over 30 years I was the primary care provider for my brother James who passed away several years ago, in the process spending two periods of over two weeks each in hospital care. I can't imagine how frightened he would have been and how challenging it would have been for the hospital staff to care adequately for him given his limited communication abilities due to autism and his inability to advocate effectively for himself. Although my brother is no longer here, I know many people with disabilities who would benefit greatly from this decision, especially given the recent data from Washington State indicating that the mortality rate from COVID-19 is **three times as high** as for individuals without disabilities, as noted in this 6/19/20 report on Northwest News Network.

Thank you kindly for your time and your careful consideration of this very important legislation.

Most sincerely,

Tom

To a Kartina DI D

Tom Keating, PhD
Cognitopia
72 West Broadway, Suite 206
Eugene, OR. 97401 USA
<a href="https://www.lipkedin.com/in/thom">https://www.lipkedin.com/in/thom</a>

https://www.linkedin.com/in/thomasjkeating/

Twitter: @Cognitopia

541-912-4329